DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL
Minutes of the Anuual Parish Meeting held on Thursday 21 May 2015 at 7.30pm  in the Village Hall
Present:
Cllr R Clayton – Chairman (items 1 and 2) Cllr M Curtis – Chairman (from item 3)

Mrs J Markham – Clerk



     In attendance:
Mr I Marr, Superfast North Yorkshire





Mr A Laycock, Craven District Council






District Cllr G Quinn
Local Electors – 27 (for items 1 and 2; 6 from item 3)
1. Chairman of Meeting
In the absence of the Chairman of the Parish Council, the Vice-Chairman took the chair.

2. Superfast Broadband
The Chairman of the Meeting welcomed Mr I Marr from Superfast North Yorkshire, and Mr A Laycock from Craven District Council.
Mr Marr introduced an update on the roll-out of superfast broadband in the County, noting that phase 1 of the project had now been completed and phase 2 was due to be completed by the end of 2016, by which time it was planned that 90% of the County would have access to fibre services.  Draughton village was still being considered for inclusion within phase 2, but Mr Marr touched on other options for achieving faster broadband speeds, including wireless services.
At this point, the Chairman of the Parish Council entered the meeting, but declined to take the chair.

Following the presentation, Mr Marr and Mr Laycock took questions from the floor.

At close of the discussion, the Chairman of the Parish Council took the chair for the remainder of the meeting.

3. Chairman’s Annual Report
The Chairman read out the Annual Report 2014/15 (copy attached to these Minutes).  
4. Report by Ward Representative of Craven District Council
The Chairman welcomed District Cllr G Quinn and invited her to address the meeting.   Cllr Quinn noted her intentions to work closely with the Council in helping to resolve local issues.
The Chairman thanked all present for attending and closed the meeting at 8.50pm.
Chairman

PAGE  
2

